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California Energy Commission 
Docket Office 

1516Ninth Street 

Sacramento, CA 958 14 

Re: Docket No. 07-SB-1 

Fat Spaniel Technologies, Inc. (Fat Spaniel) submits the following Supplement to 
comments submitted today on the Staff Report. The enclosed comments address a 
concern we have with an idea suggested by the Sacramento Municipal Utility District 
(SMUD) in its letter to the California Energy Commission of August 22,2007.' 

Before addressing SMUD's comments we wish to clearly express our respect and 
admiration for SMUD's leadership in promoting solar PV. For over two decades now 
SMUD has been nationally and international recognized as one of the thought and action 
leaders in the development of solar PV. Fat Spaniel and the rest of the solar industry owe 
them a debt of gratitude for their leadership. 

Fat Spaniel would like to comment on one SMUD recommendation pertaining to 
metering and performance monitoring standards, appearing on pages 2 and 3 of their 
August 22 letter. SMUD recommends that metering and performance monitoring 
standards be separately "defined by each program administrator". SMUD reasons that 
because the costs and mechanisms related to metering and performance monitoring are 
uncertain, this justifies a standard permitting each Program Administrator to define their 
own requirements for performance monitoring and reporting services (PMRS). 

Fat Spaniel is concerned that this recommendation, if followed, will significantly 
increase the cost of metering and monitoring without corresponding benefits to ratepayers. 
Like the rest of the solar industry, Fat Spaniel is concerned about costs and is constantly 
striving to reduce costs in the products and services it provides. It is generally recognized 
that standardization is one of the most effective tools for reducing costs. SMUD's 
recommendation, however, moves in the opposite direction without a compelling reason 
for doing so. SMUD states in effect that because it does not understand the costs and 
benefits of reporting mechanisms Program Administrators should be allowed to set their 
own standards. SMUDs uncertainty is not a reason for permitting individualized 
standards by Program Administrators, and instead supports a consistent statewide 

' htt~://www.energv.ca.g~visb1/rneetings/2007-08-
22 worksho~/commentslSMUD Comments on Senate Bill SBl.odf 
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approach. Moreover, varying metering and performance standards by Program 
Administrator will require performance moaitoring and reporting services providers like 
Fat Spaniel to package different products, which will inject additional costs into this 
market. Different requirements by Program Administrators could also lead to different 
quantities and formats of information that may be a source of confusion and unnecessary 
burdens for regulators. The California Solar Initiative is a big, new program that faces 
enormous administrative challenges. What California needs is one set of metering and 
performance monitoring standards to simplify implementation. The Energy Commission 
would be wise to disregard SMLTD's recommendation in this area. 

Sincerely, 

William W. westerfield, III 
Ellison, Schneider & Harris L.L.P. 

Attorneys for Fat Spaniel Technologies, Inc. 






















